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The United States Court of Appeals for the Ninth Circuit (the “Ninth Circuit”) recently ruled that the majority of
Uber’s contract drivers must resolve their disputes through individual arbitration and cannot pursue their labor
claims as a class. This decision serves as a major setback for Uber drivers seeking recognition as employees and
is a clear win for the company, an online transportation service that utilizes drivers who drive their own personal
vehicles.

A Ninth Circuit panel partially reversed a California federal judge’s 2015 decision, which found that Uber’s
arbitration agreements were unenforceable. Wednesday’s decision found that the arbitration language was clear
and that the U.S. District Judge exceeded his authority in determining the enforceability of Uber’s 2013 and 2014
agreements. The Ninth Circuit had taken on the appeals of three Uber drivers who claimed that the company
violated the Fair Credit Reporting Act and several state statutes by running background checks on drivers without
obtaining authorization.

Wednesday's decision is certainly a victory for Uber, who has persistently argued that the company’s arbitration
agreements were clear, valid, and enforceable. Furthermore, the Ninth Circuit’s decision also strengthens the
company'’s efforts to dismiss several labor class actions across the country that claim Uber misclassified drivers
as independent contractors by essentially supporting Uber’s assertion that the company's arbitration agreements
with drivers are binding. This decision will certainly have an effect on two certified class actions in Northern
California, which contend that Uber misclassified drivers as independent contractors in an effort to deny them
tips and expense reimbursement.

Shannon Liss-Riordan, an attorney for the drivers in the Northern California lawsuits, stated that the decision was
detrimental for the classes in her suits. She said that “[a]lthough it was issued in a different case from mine, the
Ninth Circuit’s decision endorsed Uber’'s attempt to use its arbitration agreement to avoid a systemic challenge to
its classification of drivers as employees through a global class action." She continued, emphasizing that "[t]his
issue is a critical one that the Supreme Court will have to decide — whether companies will continue to be able to
insulate themselves from class liability by making their employees 'agree to' arbitration clauses that no one
reads."

The Ninth Circuit’s decision is simply another development in this dispute and does not signal an end to the
debate. Companies, employees, and independent contractors alike should pay attention to subsequent
developments, as these cases may have an impact on independent contractors and their relationships with



potential employers.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding employment related issues, please contact Hayley B. Dryer at
hdryer@cullenanddykman.com or at 516-357-3745.

Thank you to Bridget Hart, a law clerk at Cullen and Dykman, for her assistance with this blog post.
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